
To:  Board of Directors 

From: Mark Bergthold, Bond Project Manager 

Subject:  Bond Activity Report as of April 30, 2022 

 

April activities were primarily devoted to the final design phase for this summer’s projects, as will May.  
The design and color of tile for the bathrooms, upper hallways, and upper commons were selected.  Due 
to the extremely high cost of asphalt due to the recent spike in crude oil prices, the decision was made 
to postpone district-wide paving until next summer, in the hopes that prices will come down.   

We have submitted final plans to the city for this summer’s work to obtain the necessary permits.    

Tasks in process during April: 

- Design work for summer 2022 projects continued 
- Removed paving from the summer 2022 projects  
- Bathroom design was finalized 
- Floor tile colors and patterns were selected for the 2nd floor hallways and commons 
- Obtaining updated pricing for all phases of all summer projects continued 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mark Bergthold 

Bond Project Manager 

 

 


